
 
February 5, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
 
Re:  Service Area Expansion – West Richland Keene Road Corridor Expansion 
        UG-190662-Supplemental 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
After consultation with Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (“WUTC”) Staff, 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation, herein referred to as Cascade, hereby submits the following 
supplemental information to amend its Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to 
Operate a Gas Plant for Hire in the West Richland Keene Road area located in Benton County, 
Washington.  
 
Enclosed is the following additional information: 
 
Supplemental Confidential Exhibit A1 – Project cost estimate to support the feasibility 
worksheet previously submitted for Creer Duplex; 
 
Supplemental Confidential Exhibit A2 – Project cost estimate to support the feasibility 
worksheet previously submitted for Creer Apartments; 
 
Supplemental Confidential Exhibit A3 – Project cost estimate to support the feasibility 
worksheet previously submitted for AHO 120; 
 
Supplemental Confidential Exhibit A4 – Project cost estimate to support the feasibility 
worksheet previously submitted for AHO 106; and 
 
Supplemental Confidential Exhibit A5 – Project cost estimate to support the feasibility 
worksheet previously submitted for Heights at Red Mountain.  
 
 
 

8113 W. GRANDRIDGE BLVD., KENNEWICK, WASHINGTON 99336-7166 
TELEPHONE 509-734-4500   FACSIMILE 509-737-9803 

www.cngc.com 
 

R
eceived

R
ecords M

anagem
ent

02/05/20 09:13

State O
f W

A
SH

.
U

T
IL

. A
N

D
 T

R
A

N
SP.

C
O

M
M

ISSIO
N

http://www.cngc.com/


UG-190662 
pg. 2 

Exhibits A1 thru A5 are confidential per WAC 480-07-160, because the information contained 
on them, if released to the public, could adversely affect Cascade’s future dealings with other 
customers. 
 
Previously submitted on August 12, 2019 as Exhibit B1 was a map of the current and proposed 
service territory.  The Company would like to provide the additional information that the current 
service territory is shown in blue on this map and the proposed service territory is shown in light 
brown.   
 
Supplemental Exhibit B2 is a legal description which was previously included in the cover letter 
of the original application.   
 
Finally, please also find enclosed an update to the Company’s Appendix A-12 certificated 
service territory to incorporate the proposed service territory.  For your convenience, Cascade 
has also enclosed a map titled Appendix A-12 Map which shows the proposed service area 
incorporated into the existing Appendix A-12 area.    

 
Cascade personnel are available to provide additional information regarding this application.  If 
there are any additional questions or comments, please contact Michael Parvinen at 509-734-
4593. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Michael Parvinen 
 
Michael Parvinen 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 
8113 W. Grandridge Blvd. 
Kennewick, WA  99336-7166 
michael.parvinen@cngc.com 
 
Attachments: 
 
UG-190662, Confidential CNGC Exhibit A1-A5 Supplemental, 02.05.20.pdf 
UG-190662, Redacted, CNGC Exhibits A1-A5 Supplemental, 02-05-20.pdf 
UG-190662, CNGC Exhibit B1-B2 Supplemental, 02.05.20.pdf 
UG-190662, CNGC Appendix A-12 Supplemental, 02.05.20.pdf 
UG-190662, CNGC Appendix A-12 Map Supplemental, 02.05.20.pdf 
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